New Durham Parks and Recreation Department

Minutes

August 12, 2015

7:00 p.m.    New Durham Public Library

Members Present: Chairperson Kristyn Bernier, Dot Martin Veisel, Doug Perkins, Patti Luckern

Others Present:  Rec Director Nichole Hunter, recorder Cathy Allyn, Ellen Phillips (at 9:00 p.m)

Call to Order – Chairperson Kristyn Bernier called the meeting to order at 7:04 pm

Public Input – There was no public input.

Soccer – Doug Perkins will measure and line the fields. Posts for the little fields should be installed soon. Rec Director Nichole Hunter said we are all set with soccer balls. Chair Bernier said if parents want mouth guards for their children, they can prepay and coaches can order them. David Gray is willing to line the fields on Friday nights. Chair Bernier suggested pricing nets for the future to replace the U8 and U10 fields to fit the goal posts. She also said the batting cage needs to be removed and red flags are needed at each corner of the field.

Commission members discussed concessions. It will be mandatory for all parents or family members 16 or over to work concessions for two hours during the season. The sign-up chart will be handed out and coaches are responsible for the time being covered. Chair Bernier pointed out that the parents get Rec Bucks for working, which are applied to athletic fees.

Coaches are also responsible to keep benches and their areas spotless, and to remind parents there are no dogs on the field at games and no tobacco products. Coaches are to be issued keys to be turned in at end of season. Each coach also needs a first aid kit.

Keys – all Commissioners should have a full set of keys for everything at the fields. 

Rec Director Hunter reported the following totals for soccer teams so far: Kindergarten – 4; grades 1-2 – 12; 3-4 – 14; and 5-6-7 – 8. She said the word is out regarding the scrimmage tomorrow night and that referees are interested. The commissioners discussed invoicing for referees.

Day Care – Rec Director Hunter said a trip to Hilltop will take place on Friday. She said the last day of day care will be August 28. Chair Bernier said the license will be kept but the program will be shut down for the school year, and will continue as a summer program. She asked Rec Director Hunter to ensure that staff is scheduled to get supplies out of the day care office area at the school after the program is over.

Chair Bernier discussed several topics. Shelves will be purchased for shed storage. Baseball inventory needs to be done prior to November 1, 2015. In the future, coaches should sign out equipment and note when it is returned. This would include first aid kits so ice packs, etc. are replaced. No drop-offs of children under the age of 10, unless arrangements are made. Background checks are done every three years.

Organization – All spaces are in the process of getting organized, with a deadline of September 15, 2015, including a filing system the Commissioners can access.

Craft Fair – Commissioners chose the date of November 21, 2015 for the craft fair, as there is too much competition on the first weekend in December when it has been held in the past. Rec Director Hunter will check if the school is available and get the word out. 

Beach – Closed September 15, and closed Labor Day for attendants. Ropes stay in until September 15.

Funds Transfer – Chair Bernier said the finance director is now doing monthly reconciliations. She said the Town has requested the Commission transfer $4,663 from the Revolving Fund to the General Fund for the month of July.

Chair Bernier asked Rec Director Hunter to request that in the future the report be generated within the first couple of days of the month and emailed to her so she can forward it to all the Commissioners for review prior to the meeting. She would also like to have an emailed copy of the amount left in the fund.

She would also like available at each meeting, a complete historical accounting from January 1 through the current month of all expenditures and receivables for each month.

Chair Bernier noted that no receivables were documented for July and the Commission needs to know how much was taken in. She said she was uncomfortable signing the transfer document because receipt of same was not timely and there are too many discrepancies.

Motion by Chair Bernier that the Parks and Recreation Commission authorize the transfer in the amount of $4,663 from the Special Revenue Fund to the Town's General Fund conditional upon clarification by the finance officer regarding a figure question; second by Mr. Perkins. The motion passed unanimously.

Sign-offs on Purchase Orders – Chair Bernier noted that Rec Director Hunter is authorized to sign purchase orders up to $200 per situation and the Commissioners also do not have to sign off on purchase orders if the purchase is approved in the minutes.

Pay Raise – Chair Bernier said she has spoken to Town Administrator Jeremy Bourgeois three times to bring to the Board of Selectmen's attention Rec Director Hunter's pay raise after her six month evaluation. He indicated he had done so, but the Board has not moved forward on it. The Commissioners also discussed accrued benefits for part-time employees. 

General Programming – The Commission discussed Bingo, monthly Family Night at the school, Archery in September, a Meat Raffle, fundraiser for a local coach's family, and the August Backpack Project in conjunction with the Welfare Department, Food Pantry, and Library.

Continuing Education – Rec Director Hunter is taking her last two credits to complete her certification as director of the child care program. 

Raffle – Rec Director Hunter will apply for a raffle permit to raffle two tickets for a week each at the Water Monkey water camp, worth $1,900 each, prior to the end of the year. 

Nominations – Chair Bernier said Susan D'Entremont wants to be more involved in town activities and will apply to be on the Commission. She said it was offensive the way volunteers are treated and that some people are turned away who are putting themselves out there to provide opportunities for families. She said the Commission is a seven person board and there are now four open positions, because Sherri Brulotte resigned, saying she did not want to reapply and be rejected by the Board of Selectmen. Chair Bernier said if a person is willing to step up, they deserve to be appointed.

Motion by Chair Bernier to nominate Susan D'Entremont to one of the open seats on the Parks and Recreation Commission; second by Ms. Veisel. The motion passed unanimously.

Motion by Chair Bernier to resubmit nominations of Jennifer Nyman and Ellen Phillips to two of the open positions on the Commission; second by Patti Luckern. The motion passed unanimously.

Next Meeting – The Commission did not schedule the next meeting.

Adjournment – Motion at 9:12 p.m. by Chair Bernier to adjourn; second by Ms. Veisel. The motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Cathy L. Allyn 

